
ITD making plans for a safe and enjoyable eclipse Aug. 21 
 
 
BOISE – In three weeks, thousands of people from around the world are expected to hit the road in 
Idaho to see the Great American Eclipse. As Idahoans and visitors make their way toward their viewing 
destination, the Idaho Transportation Department (ITD) reminds drivers there are a few things to keep in 
mind to have a safe and enjoyable experience. 
 
Before, during and after the event, the department will maintain normal traffic patterns and will 
NOT change any lane directions – for example, lanes that are typically northbound will remain 
northbound throughout the eclipse weekend.  
Traffic is expected to increase around prime viewing areas in the path of totality. ITD is taking steps to 
keep traffic moving in those areas during the eclipse – construction and maintenance projects will be 
suspended where possible, response teams will be deployed to assist disabled vehicles, and digital 
message boards provide drivers with traffic information. 
Rest areas will remain open to the public but overnight camping will not be allowed. Drivers are also 
asked not to park on the roadway, shoulders, or emergency turnouts during the eclipse. 
Heavy congestion and delays are expected in the days around the eclipse – please be patient — for the 
latest road conditions, visit 511.idaho.gov. 
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